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Statement by the Russian Federation, 
at the Ministerial Meeting of the “Friends of the CTBT”
(New York, 21 September 2016)

Dear Mr. Chairman, 
Dear respected colleagues,
It is the eighth such meeting demonstrating strong commitment of the international community to achieving the truly global goal of putting an end to nuclear explosions on our Planet. We note with satisfaction that the number of the CTBT supporters in the world has been steadily increasing – 183 States have already signed the Treaty, and more than 160 States have ratified it. For the overwhelming majority of countries, including Russia, the CTBT has become an essential element of ensuring national and international security. We see no alternative to it.
A network to monitor nuclear explosions unprecedented in its global reach is being established based on our joint efforts. The CTBT verification mechanism, even not completed yet, has repeatedly demonstrated in practice its effectiveness and reliability.
20 years after the CTBT was opened for signature, it still has not come into force. Its future largely depends on the eight States whose ratification is necessary for that. We call on eight countries that still lag behind to do their utmost in order to become parties to the CTBT without further delay. It is in your hands to finally make this Treaty fully operational.

Having ratified the CTBT 16 years ago Russia consistently demonstrates its commitment to the Treaty. In his statement on 11 April 2016 on the occasion of the 20th Anniversary of the CTBT Vladimir Putin, President of the Russian Federation, reiterated Russia's commitment to promote early entry into force of the Treaty. Since 1991 Russia has observed a nuclear test moratorium. We are convinced that pending entry into force of the CTBT it is vital to respect the letter and spirit of the Treaty and to maintain the moratoria on nuclear tests. At the same time a voluntary moratorium, though being an important measure, can not substitute legal obligations of States under the CTBT not to conduct nuclear explosions.
We call for further increased individual and collective efforts to achieve the early entry into force of this Treaty. The adoption of today Statement would once again underscore the role and significance of this vital international legal instrument in the global system of international security.

We expect that this anniversary year, full of events and initiatives in support of the CTBT, would promote much needed breakthrough with regard to the Treaty.

